
 

A Newsletter for Clients of Sharretts, Paley, Carter & Blauvelt, P.C.                March 16, 2012 

Signed into law in October 2011 and implemented this month via Presidential Proclamation, the U.S.-
Korea Free Trade Agreement (“UKFTA” also known as “KORUS”) provides for the immediate or 
staged elimination of duties for originating goods. The UKFTA applies to all eligible goods entered or 
withdrawn from warehouse for consumption on and after March 15, 2012, and U.S. Customs & Border 
Protection (CBP) has issued instructions for claiming preferential treatment under the agreement. 

Claims under the agreement may be filed either at the time of entry or post-importation within one year 
of importation.  If a claim is made at time of entry, the HTSUS number of the applicable good must be 
prefaced by the Special Program Indicator (SPI) “KR.” Additionally, upon request by CBP, the importer 
must submit certification and other information to substantiate the preference claim.  An importer may 
submit either his own certification or that of the exporter or producer.  Attached is a document detailing 
the data elements required for certification of origin under the UKFTA.   

If the preferential tariff claim is made post-importation, not only must a certification  be included with 
the written claim, the following additional information must be included: 

• A written declaration stating that the good qualified as originating under the UKFTA at the time of 
importation, and the number and date of the entry (or entries) covering the good; 

• A statement indicating whether the entry summary or equivalent documentation was provided to any 
other person; and,  

• A statement indicating whether a protest, petition or request for reliquidation has been filed, and 
identification of such filing(s). 

Anyone needing assistance in determining whether their goods qualify for preferential treatment or help 
with drafting a certificate of origin for UKFTA shipments should contact Gail Cumins at 
gcumins@spcblaw.com or Donna Shira at dshira@spcblaw.com, or call us at 212-425-0055. 
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